## Sheffer, Vicki (CI-StPaul)

From:

Marit Brock <maritbrock@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, June 24, 2013 5:28 PM

To:

Sheffer, Vicki (CI-StPaul); Lindgren, Patricia (CI-StPaul); Thune, Dave (CI-StPaul); Sharon

Lynch; betty@fortfederation.org; Tom Brock

Subject:

Re: Public Hearing/Remove Repair 69 Douglas Street

To the Public Hearing Officer and Council Member Thune,

On behalf of the Little Bohemia Neighborhood Association I am writing in support of the prompt removal of the house at 69 Douglas Street. Although for several years we hoped that this property would be purchased and repaired it is clear that there is no interested buyer. This property has become a safety hazard and a nuisance in our neighborhood.

We discussed this property at the Little Bohemia Neighborhood Association monthly meeting on June 6, 2013 and agreed that this property should be demolished. We provided our recommendation to the Fort Road Federation (District 9 Council) at their board meeting on June 10, 2013.

Please feel free to contact me if you need additional information. I may be reached by email or cell phone at 651-343-3840.

Sincerely, Marit Brock 74 Garfield Street Saint Paul, MN 55102